

Meghan Alter Hope * mhope@alterpearson.com

701 Hebron Avenue P.O. Box 1530 Glastonbury, CT 06033

860.652.4020 TELEPHONE 860.652.4022 FACSIMILE

April 13, 2021

Town of Glastonbury Town Plan and Zoning Commission Mr. Jonathan E. Mullen, AICP, Town Planner 2155 Main Street Glastonbury, Connecticut 06033

RE: <u>Brixmor Residual Shoppes at Fox Run, LLC, Request for a §12.7 Extension for Substantial Construction within One Year - Shoppes at Fox Run, 55 Welles Street</u>

Dear Jon:

In accordance with §12.7 of the Town of Glastonbury Building-Zone Regulations, Brixmor Residual Shoppes at Fox Run, LLC, hereby requests an extension for an additional one (1) year time period for substantial construction for the §12.9 Minor Change in an Approved Plan of Development approved by the Commission on May 5, 2020. The requested extension would run through May 5, 2022.

We respectfully request that this extension be placed on the Town Plan and Zoning Commission's Consent Calendar for its meeting on April 20, 2021.

Thank you for your timely attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

ALTER & PEARSON, LLC, Attorneys for Brixmor Residual Shoppes at Fox Run, LLC

Meghan A. Hope

^{*}Also Admitted to Pennsylvania and New Jersey Bars